
Alachua/Bradford TIM Team Meeting 
Wednesday August 13, 2014 

 
Meeting Minutes 

 

      

           

 Donna Danson opened the meeting by welcoming everyone and stated the purpose of the 
meeting is to work together as a team and learn from each other.  

 

 Donna then asked everyone to introduce themselves. The sign-in sheet is attached to these 
Meeting Minutes. 

 

 Following introductions, Donna stated corrections had been made for the last set of Meeting 
Minutes so they are approved and were sent out to the team.  
 

 Ed Ward provided the EOC Update 
o Ed had nothing to announce. 
o Brian Johns mentioned they will be unable to attend the next TIM Meeting due to the 

CIEM (Current Issues in Emergency Management) Sessions being held on the same 
day.  

 

 Craig Carnes gave the ITS/511 Update.  
o I-75 Project 

 The project from CR 234 to SR 121 is progressing. All conduit has nearly been 
installed and installation of pull boxes and splice vaults has been started.  

 Metric Engineering has been hired to design the second phase of this project 
which includes from SR 24 to the Georgia State line. The design portion should 
be completed by about April 2015, at which time the construction project will be 
Let. The first phase includes the entire conduit infrastructure, and the second 
phase includes adding the devices, power services, etc. By summer 2017 ITS 
devices can be expected to be on I-75 from CR 234 to the Georgia State line. 

 

 Rebecca White gave the Construction Project Update.  
o Pull boxes and splice vaults are currently being installed on the I-75 ITS project 

between Micanopy and Williston and Archer Rd exits. The cantilever structures should 
be installed in the next few months.  

o The I-75 and US 441 Interchange project is in the clearing and grubbing stage. High 
mast poles are also being set which could cause some southbound on-ramp closures 
intermittingly over the next few weeks.  

o The US 441 resurfacing project is progressing.  
o The sidewalk project on SR 121 at US 441 should be finished quickly. 
o US 301 Starke Sidewalk (Alachua County) – Started this week. It runs from Walmart to 

the Dodge Dealership. 
o US 301 Waldo Sidewalk (Bradford County) – Should start at the end of this month and 

will include both sides of US 301 with new pedestrian countdown signals. Will run on 
both sides of US 301 from Santa Fe Storage to the Waldo Flea Market. 

o A project adding a multi-use trail on SR 100 in Keystone Heights is in the clearing and 
grubbing stage. This trail will be part of the Lake Butler and Palatka state trail.  
 

 Donna Danson led the Agency Reviews. 
o FHP  



 Captain Fincher stated the ‘Drive Sober’ and ‘Back to School’ campaigns have 
started. 

o GPD  
 Sgt. Raulerson stated that Gainesville Police Department is getting ready for UF 

students coming back into town as well as kindergarten through high school 
going back to class.  

o FDOT Maintenance/Asset Management  
 Steve Scanlan asked if CMS is needed on I-75 for all home games. Captain 

Fincher stated there is a need for them during all home games. 
 Lawrence Rentz has taken Bruce Strickland’s position.   

o Medical Examiner 
 Catherine Weldon mentioned that they were awarded the 2014 Hunger Destroyer 

Award from the Food4Kids Backpack Program of North Florida.   
o Alachua County Fire Department  

 There will be a Luke Bryan concert held in the Grassy Lakes Estates area on 
October 4. About 17,000 people are anticipated to attend this concert, which will 
impact traffic on CR 346 and SR 121. Donna asked for a debrief of this event at 
the next Alachua TIM Team meeting. 

o Emergency Management  
 Brian Johns mentioned a Healthcare Coalition drill being held November 4 & 5 

for most of the counties in Region 3 involving FHP, DOT, etc.  
o Wrecker Association – Nothing to discuss.  
o Division of Forestry – Not present.  
o FDEP-BER / Alachua Environmental – Nothing to discuss.  

 

 Donna Danson led the Incident Debrief. 
o The incident list is attached to these Meeting Minutes. 
o There was a discussion regarding several incidents that were not on the lists.  
o Donna mentioned she will ask Jill Dawson to send the incident reports a week prior to 

the meetings.  
 

 Craig Carnes led the 2014 FHWA TIM Team Assessment.  
 

 Craig Carnes provided an update on the SHRP II Incident Management Training Course.  
o There will be a SHRP II Incident Management Training Course held in Lake City on 

August 27. Craig stated anyone who would like to attend can contact him.  
o Donna mentioned a nationwide training update with the FHWA she attended where it 

was stated that Florida is third in how many people have been trained.  
o If anyone is interested in the SHRP II Incident Management Training Course please see 

Craig. He stated he will work with any agencies’ schedules, including nights and 
weekends to make the training course available.  

 

 Announcements:    
o Next Alachua/Bradford Traffic Incident Management Team meeting will be October 8, 

2014 at the FDOT Gainesville Operations Office – 5301 N.E. 39th Ave., Gainesville, 
Florida.  

o The Hurricane “X” contracts are in place for evacuations.  
o Donna provided copies of the revised Local Open Roads Policy for Alachua-Bradford 

and will also be sending them to the group.  
o Donna informed the group that Road Ranger Mitchell Hayes, who was struck by a 

motorist, is recovering. He will be having a few surgeries, but is in good spirits and 
doing much better.  



 

 Donna thanked everyone for their attendance and participation.  
 

 Meeting adjourned.  
 
 
















